
 
 
February 6, 2014 
 
 
 
Mr. Pindy Lall 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
PO Box 13087, MC 221 
Austin, Texas  78711 
 
Reference: Response Extension Request 

TCEQ Response Letter dated December 17, 2013 
VCP 2122 

  City of Frisco 
  Stewart Creek Waste Water Treatment Plant (SCWWTP) 
  Off Eagan Way  
  Frisco, TX   
  SWG Project No. 0105035 
 
Dear Mr. Lall: 
 
Southwest Geoscience (SWG) appreciates the opportunity to submit this 
request for an extension to the February 7, 2014 response deadline for the 
above-referenced Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) site located off Eagan 
Way, in Frisco, Texas (the “Site”.) 
 
Based on the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) 
comments in the above-referenced letter, additional evaluation of the Stewart 
Creek area in the vicinity of the Site will be required.  In addition, TCEQ has 
requested extensive evaluations of Stewart Creek from Exide and the City 
related to various ongoing Exide investigation and City VCP projects.  City 
representatives recently met with TCEQ representatives to request a 
coordinated TCEQ approach to Stewart Creek investigation and remediation.  
That request is now under consideration by TCEQ executive staff. 
 
Due to this coordination request, the City of Frisco is hereby requesting an 
extension on the response deadline for the Former SCWWTP of 180 days.   
 
In regard to the suspected municipal solid waste that was discovered at the 
SCWWTP site, the City is reviewing regulatory options to address this issue. 
For clarification, this is the area on the south side of the site, not the 
northeast corner of the South Area excavation where incidental treatment 
plant waste was discovered.  That waste was managed as part of the 
general site remedial activities. Further information will be provided to the 
TCEQ to address the suspected municipal solid waste disposal area in 
future correspondence. 
 
Due to this request for a 180-day extension, the City of Frisco also requests 
a temporary suspension of the submittal of the monthly status reports (MSRs) 
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pending a decision by the Executive Director on how the overall Stewart 
Creek contamination will be addressed. 
 
If the modified deadline is acceptable to the TCEQ, please return a written 
response confirming the extension for our records.  If you should have any 
questions or comments regarding this correspondence, please contact the 
undersigned at 214-350-5469.  
 
Sincerely, 
SOUTHWEST GEOSCIENCE 
 
 
 
 
Rusty Simpson, P.G., C.P.G.    
Principal 
 
Cc: Mr. Brent Wade, TCEQ 

Mr. Gary Hartwell, P.E., City of Frisco 
 Mr. Henry Hill, City of Frisco 

Mr. Mack Borchardt, City of Frisco 
 Mr. Kerry Russell, Russell & Rodriquez, L.L.P.  
 Mr. Wade Wheatley, CJI 
 Mr. Matt Love, Exide 
 Mr. Eric Pastor, PBW 

 
 


